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FOREIGN MINISTRY

Mr. Chair (Burhan Gafoor, Singapore),

As this is my first statement, I would like to begin by congratulajting you on your well-
deserved election to the chair of this, the Sixth Committee. 



exchange views on the work of the International Law Commission and the future work that

it will undertake.

In its recent work, the Commission has focused not just on the drafting of articles, but also

on 



grounds for believing that he or she would be in danger of being subjected to a crime against

humanity."

We believe that today it is more important than ever to establish that States are duty-bound

not to deliver, return or extradite persons who may be victims of crimes against humanity

in the territory of another State. This should be an undertaking made by the entire

international community. Many people have had to flee their countries to seek refuge in

other States, owing to the risk of being victims of a crime against humanity. They deserve

to have their lives and physical integrity ensured.

On draft article 12 on "Victims, witnesses and other persons", we see merit in both the duty

of protection to be exercised by States, but also in establishing the right to reparation for

material and moral damage that may have been caused to victims, either individually or

collectively.

We welcome the detailed and thorough content of draft article 14 on "Mutual legal

assistance", which includes an even more detailed annex, referred to in its paragraph 8. The

standardization of the rights and duties of States in these matters is a priority which States

must not underestimate. Often, failed investigations into crimes against humanity are

marked by poor cooperation and excessive bureaucracy in States that are required to

provide such assistance.

Lastly, we see merit in granting competence to the International Court of Justice in article

15, as a body called upon to settle disputes that may arise concerning the interpretation or

application of the present draft articles, although paragraph 3 of the draft article in question

gives States the option to decline this competence, by making an express declaration to that

effect. This gives flexibility to the draft, as States could opt for other means of resolving such

conflicts of interpretation or implementation.

Finally, in the area of international cooperation relating to crimes against humanity, we wish

to highlight the initiative of pushing ahead with a multilateral treaty of universal scope, on

mutual legal assistance and extradition, for the domestic prosecution of the most serious

international crimes, as promoted by Argentina, Belgium, the Netherlands, Senegal and

Slovenia. This initiative is endorsed by our country, along with other States, and we believe

that a dialogue should be launched between the sponsors of this initiative and the Special

Rapporteur.

We commend the work of the Special Rapporteur, Mr. Sean Murphy, and we look forward

to a detailed analysis of the draft adopted at first reading, with a view to providing our

comments during the coming year.



I turn now to the fifth chapter of the report on the 



Since March this year an interesting memorandum prepared by the secretariat of the


